Regular Meeting					        		April 11th, 2022
	

The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, April  11th, 2022 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Pat Deitrick with Supervisors Matt Dodge, Lanny Wertz, Kaydee Miller and Donnie Wagner present. Visitors present included Solicitor Scott T. Williams, Ron Winder, Todd Winder and Ann Kaufman.

Public Concern – Visitor Ann Kaufman introduced herself and commented she is running for State Representative to replace Jeff Wheeland. She has been working in Congressman Keller’s office for 10 years. Her first priority is the Economy, second is Education and she doesn’t feel an individual needs a 4 year college degree to acquire a good paying job. Her third priority is Energy. Resident Ron Winder commented if something good could be done about School taxes.

The minutes from the Regular Township meeting were approved as presented on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, seconded by Supervisor Wagner, all in favor.

Clinton Township Volunteer Fire Company   – Fire Chief, Todd Winder, presented the Fire Company Report showing the totals as follows for Clinton Township: EMS 123, Box Alarms 6, Rescue 9, Tactical 1, Still 3, Hazardous Materials 0 and Water Rescue 0 representing total incidents at 142.  Chief Winder mentioned they have not been placed on the fail to respond list. The only 2 loans they currently have is the New Fire Truck and the Building. They are starting a 40 hour vehicle rescue training starting Tuesday April 12th, this training will be held 2 days a week, anyone is welcome to come watch. Supervisor Wagner commented he has attended the fire company meetings and was impressed with the turn out of volunteers and participation. Fire Chief Winder commented the fire company is dealing with a complaint from 2 years ago from the Montgomery Fire Company. Chairman Deitrick requested that we get a copy of that.
 
Old Business – Stormwater Project Update- Road Master Wertz commented he had met with our Engineer Dan Vassallo on Friday April 1st to look at the area behind Bi-lo Supply and up at the Park. Engineer Vassallo is working on completing the final drawing for the scope of the work and the Bid advertisement. We have received back 6 signed Easement Agreements, we still need 4 more. Quote from Pine Springs Construction for the 3 rooves over the 3 entry doors was approved on a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Miller, all in favor and using the ARP Funds for this project. 


New Business –Permission Letter for 911 Memorial Coalition Ride was approved on a motion from Chairman Deitrick, second by Supervisor Dodge, all in favor. American250 PA Resolution was approved on a motion by Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Dodge, all in favor. Designate County Aid money and remaining Act 13 to Middle Road Project was approved on a motion by Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Miller all in favor. The other Road Project being done this year is West Blind. Fencing around playground areas, the steep curve on the walk path and at the concession stand, also the two 21ft poles for the scoreboard was approved on a motion by Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor and using the black fencing and the fence at the concession stand not to exceed $3000. Quote for sign at the Park from PCI Costar Vendor was approved on a motion by Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Wagner, all in favor using the ARP Funds. Quote on furniture for lower building remodel from PCI Costar Vendor was approved using the ARP Funds by Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor, minus the quote and cost of the executive and audience chairs. Secretary Wertz will look into other places to purchase chairs. Quote on furniture for Secretary’s Office from PCI Costar Vendor was approved by Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Miller, using the ARP Funds, all in favor. Quote for painting inside basketball court from Keystone Sports Construction Costar Vendor was approved by Chairman Deitrick, second by Supervisor Dodge, all in favor. Wengerd Feed Mill approved to close account and have Secretary Wertz go to the bank to release the funds and cut the check to have the Township mail on a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second by Chairman Deitrick, all in favor.

The Road Master Report – PA #1 calls, Met with Greg Dibble from Penndot for Road work. 2012 & 2017 Trucks serviced. Cleared roads on a couple storms. Finished up and closed up Burley Drive. Mixed anti skid. Met with PPL construction crew, checked on Cemetery Hill Road. Road Master & Road Crew attended LTAP training class. Cleaned truck bays. Replaced side mirrors on 2012. Cleaned drainage ditch on Cemetery Hill Road around winery area, Picked up trash on township roads. Met with Engineer for stormwater project. Checked drain pipe on Barto Road. Washed Trucks. Met with Recon Construction. Worked up at Park assisting Fence crew with materials.

 	Correspondence was presented and reviewed.   

The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wagner, all in favor.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	  	 33 Checks	$ 48,857.23
			State Fund	 	   1 Check	$      296.24
		 
	Public Comment – None at this time. Chairman Deitrick and Supervisors thanked Ann Kaufman for coming.

	After no further business the regular meeting was adjourned at 7:57 p.m. on a motion from Chairman Deitrick, second by Supervisor Dodge, all in favor 



							Holly Wertz, Secretary




					 
